Thornton le Beans and Crosby with Cotcliffe Joint Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting No 197 held on Monday 15th May 2023
The Chairman opened the Meeting at 1945hrs

Attendance
Chair:


Cllr G Davis
Councillors:
          S Lill, N Boden, I Hunter, J Birch
The Clerk, C/Cllr A Baker and 2 members of the public

Apologies
        
Nil
Declarations

Nil
1.
Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6th March 2023 were agreed and signed by the Chairman.


2.
 Matters Arising 
Nil        

3.
Questions/Statements from C/Cllr and the public

C/Cllr Baker gave a resume of various matters, which she wished to draw our attention. They included, Library E-books, reduction of the number of C/Cllrs, Scarborough Armed Forces Day, 24th June, Road Closure at Nether Silton and Easingwold/ Thirsk C/Cllrs briefing.
Mr R Baker asked about the goalposts in the playing field. The subject was discussed and it was confirmed that the goal posts were secure and would be checked by Cllr Lill, as required.
4.
 Financial Matters

The RFO gave a detailed briefing on Income and Expenditure since the last meeting. This included a Grant to support the Coronation Tea in the Village Hall. The current balance stood at £24,860 as at 6th May 2023.
He intended to explore different Insurers for next year, to ensure that we were getting the best possible outcome.

5.
The Clerk briefed the meeting concerning the proposed new Water Treatment Plant, which served the Village.
6.
Egg Farm

 
The Chairman spoke about the current situation, particularly, that our request for an Inquiry had been rejected and a Hearing would now be held by the appointed Inspector, on 25th July 2023 at Stone Cross. This would include a site visit.

In the meantime Cllr Boden provided information on further actions taken. There would be a meeting with the Planners on Wednesday 17th May to discuss any further progress and the way ahead. It was intended that our final documentation would be submitted to the Inspector, by our experts on Monday 22nd May.  
7.
Fly Tipping
Cllr Hunter reported that he had encountered fly-tipping on the approaches to the village. He described the contents and had commenced further enquiries with Broadacres Housing Association whose documents were included. It was suggested that this was a matter for North Yorkshire Police, as fly tipping is a criminal offence. The Clerk said that he could arrange a meeting with Cllr Hunter and NYP. However, Cllr Hunter asked for his enquiries to be completed before Police involvement.
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45pm.
